
The Clarion City Council met in regular session Tuesday November 7TH, 2023, at 5:00pm in the Council Chambers 

with Mayor Rod Heiden presiding. Present were Council members Andy Young, Dan Hennigar, Shayne Hennigar, 

Nick McOllough and Dave Flurer. Also in attendance City Administrator Clint Middleton, City Attorney Chizek, PWD 

DeVries, and Chief TerHark.  

Mayor Heiden called the meeting to order and polled the council for any conflicts of interest with the agenda, 

there was one (Flurer – Consent Agenda). Mayor Heiden asked if there were any citizens to address the council, 

there were none.  

Motioned by S. Hennigar seconded by Young to approve consent agenda consisting of Minutes- 2023.10.17; 

Financial report- approve checks; Licenses/Permits- (Building, Liquor, Tobacco, Sign, Peddler, Street Closure) 

Liquor - The Bru LLC, Yesway (Motion passed 4-0, Flurer conflict).  

Motioned by Flurer seconded by Dan to approve Resolution (23-74) authorizing the appointment of the parks 

board. (Motion passed 5-0). 

Motioned by Young seconded by S. Hennigar to approve Resolution (23-73) Authorizing Transfer Motion (Motion 

passed 5-0). 

Motioned by Flurer seconded by D. Hennigar to approve Resolution (23-72) Awarding Grant 

writing/administration for future upper story CDBG application (Motion passed 5-0). 

Motioned by D. Hennigar seconded by McOllough to approve Second Reading of Ordinance 625 - Adding Chapter 

172 regarding Setoff (Motion passed 5-0). 

Motioned by Andy seconded by S. Hennigar to approve Presentation of Street Finance Report FY23 (Motion passed 

5-0). 

Comments from the Council or Dept heads: McOllough mentioned all the good comments on the Wright County 

Mass Casualty Event held in Goldfield. Questions on how long the pile of sheetrock will be on Main Street. Chief 

TerHark said Officer Nino is back from a successful Academy and is working shifts again. Police Dept also served 

over 300 hotdogs from the Aquatic Center on Halloween night. Mayor stated a special appreciation for the Bursh 

and Grass piles that the city has for all the residents. It has helped a ton with this year’s tree issues.  Request to 

look into the Purple lights in downtown.  

Motioned by Young seconded by Flurer to adjourn. All Ayes. (Motion passed 5-0). 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Clint Middleton City Administrator  

 

 

_________________________________________ _______________________________________ 

Clint Middleton, City Administrator   Rod Heiden, Mayor 

 


